

Donnington Wood Infant School & Nursery

Newsletter

Friday 8th November 2019

Welcome back to school and nursery after the half term break. We received a certificate this week from the Telford Food Bank thanking everyone for their donations and saying that we donated 200kg of food. This is more than double our donation last year—thank you again to everyone for your generous donations.



A number of children are bringing very large drink bottles to school for dinner time. Some children are drinking so much that they then don't want to eat their food. Other bottles are getting dropped or knocked over. Please can we ask that parents only send small drink bottles for dinner time. Thank you. Water is available for all children all day, including at dinner time.

Kindness Week

Next week we will be having a 'Kindness Week' to mark Anti-bullying week, World Kindness Day (Wednesday) and Children in Need (Friday). During the week children will be encouraged to be kind and recognise others being kind by giving out smiley face tokens. If your child brings a smiley face token home then someone has spotted them being kind. On Friday everyone will be taking part in activities linked to Children in

Friday 15th November—Children in Need £1—non-uniform day to raise money for Children in Need

Need and being kind to others.



Dates for this term on the back

Parent—teacher meetings

Tuesday 12th November—Class 2 Thursday 14th November—Class 3 Friday 15th November—Class 1 Tuesday 19th November—Class 4 Thursday 21st November—Class 5&6 Please sign up for an appointment.

Nursery—please see sign up sheets in nursery for dates and times.



We have to return our ALDI poster by Friday next week—we only need a few more stickers to fill it. Please have a check at home for any stickers and bring them to school on Monday.

Please make sure your child has a warm coat in school or nursery every



Club

Breakfast



7:45-8:45 £2 per day. More

information available in the school office.

To help keep everyone safe please do not drive onto the school site at the start or end of the day or nursery session. Please do not park in the Children's

Centre car park.

Attendance

Whole School- 92.82%

Class 1— 88.58%% Class 2— 94.69%

Class 3— 98.42%

Class 4— 89.06%

Class 5— 93.57% Class 6— 92.82&

Nursery 2s—84.62% Nursery 3s—81.58%



 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\cancel{\sim}}$

 $\overset{\wedge}{\swarrow}$

☆

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

☆

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 \star $\stackrel{\wedge}{\sim}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

☆

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\swarrow}$

☆

 $\overset{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

☆

☆

☆

☆

☆

☆

Lates - 40

Lost learning = 7h 42 mins

Early Bird - Class 2

In Golden Book This Week

Class 1

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

☆

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

☆

☆

☆

... ☆

 $\stackrel{\frown}{\not\sim}$

☆

☆

 $\stackrel{\frown}{\not\sim}$

^ ☆ ☆

Samika & Junior

Class 2

James & Lily-Rose

Class 3

Chloe & John

Class 4

Tristin & Joseph

Class 5

Adonai & Nathan

Class 6

Shayla & Lily-Mai

Nursery

Amelija, Sorin,

Ivy-Rae & Eloise

Jigsaw

Next week we are looking for people who include everyone



@donnwoodinfants

01952 386640

a2041@taw.org.uk

donningtonwoodinfants.co.uk



Dates for this term

Monday 11th November to Friday 22nd November Parent—Teacher meetings

Friday 15th November—Children in Need (non-uniform)

Friday 29th November— bring something chocolatey for the Christmas Fairs **non-uniform day**



Christmas Activities and Fair Monday 9th December—Nursery (start of sessions) Tuesday 10th December—Classes 1, 3, 5 (1:45pm) Thursday 12th December—Classes 2, 4, 6 (1:45pm)

Wednesday 11th December—Christmas Dinner Day Dinner is free for every child in school. Just let us know on the day if your child is having dinner.

This year we are supporting the NSPCC again with a Christmas non-uniform day on Christmas Dinner day. Wear a Christmas Jumper/ T-shirt or something sparkly or festive. Suggested Donation £1.00.

Christmas performances

Tuesday 17th December 9.15 Nursery am & classes 5 & 6

1:30 Classes 1,2,3 & 4

Wednesday 18th December 9.15 Classes 1,2,3 & 4

1:30 Nursery pm & classes 5 & 6



Friday 20th December— last day of school and nursery

Tuesday 7th January — back to school and nursery

Starting School September 2020

If you have a child born between 1st September 2015 and 31st August 2016 you must apply online at www.telford.gov.uk/admissions. There are no paper application forms this year.

Even if your child is in our nursery you must apply online by 15th January 2019

If you have any questions or do not have access to the internet please talk to the office. help you.

Parents of children in Year 2 will need to apply for Year 3 (Junior School) using the same online system.